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CVRWF EVENTS CALENDAR
January 12th – CVRWF Board Meeting - 9:30 am at
the home of Jane Rose, 25251 Hugo Road, Laguna
Niguel, CA 92677. 949-683-2254. Please bring a
breakfast dish to share.

January 14th – Reservations are due for the
January Luncheon Meeting. Amazing speakers include
Matt Gunderson and Lisa Bartlett.  Check out their bios
in this newsletter. Reminder that advance reservations
are required and the cost is $38.  Contact Diemmy
Wandrocke at 949-510-7047 or contact her at
wandrockefamily@gmail.com.  Look out for your
reminder email with the online payment option.

January 19th – 11:00am - 1:00pm.   CVRWF
Luncheon Meeting, Marbella Country Club,  30800
Golf Club Drive, SJC. Enjoy yummy food, great
friendships and amazing speakers.  Remember to
check in early because we begin promptly at 11:00am.

11:00 - Meeting begins/club business
11:30 - Lunch is served
12:00 - Speakers Matt Gunderson and Lisa Bartlett
12:50 - Close meeting/raffle

January 20th –  5:30 pm.  Our first “Dinner Series
Event” with Dr. Judy Mikovits, American Hero, Patriot,
and Virologist. Cost is $35 per person, and reservations
can be obtained by going to our website CVRWF, and
clicking at the bottom of Dr. Mikovits biography.
This is sure to be a sell out, so make reservations
early. We will meet at Looney residence at 31531 Via
Santa Maria, San Juan Capistrano, CA  949-300-2425

SPECIAL EVENT: JANUARY 20, 2022

DISCLAIMER: No information transmitted through this
newsletter is to be considered a position or endorsement. It
is for information only. 

CONTACT INFORMATION

Vice President: Pam Looney   
Pamlooney@me.com

2nd V.P.  Membership:   Diane Makely 
dlmakely@gmail.com

Newsletter: Alice Elwell
elwella@cox.net

Newsletter Editor:  JD Ben-Hur Walters
jdwalt11@gmail.com

Luncheon Meeting
Date: Wednesday,  January 19th 

Time: Check in 10:30am
Meeting starts at 11:00am 
Price: $38 for reservations

Reservations:
Please make reservations by Friday, January 14. 
Contact Diemmy Wandrocke at 949.510.7047 or
wandrockefamily@gmail.com 

Location: 
Marbella Country Club
30800 Golf Club Drive 
San Juan Capistrano,92675 

January 20th, 2022
CVRWF 

"Evening Dinner Series"

We are excited to offer our first
CVRWF “Evening Dinner
Series” event, which kicks off
Thursday, January 20th at
5:30pm in San Juan Capistrano –
You won’t want to miss our
incredible speaker, Dr. Judy
Mikovits, a New York Times
Best-Selling Author, American
hero, patriot and virologist, also a
featured expert in the recent
documentary “Plandemic.” Dr.
Mikovits will discuss some of her
ground-breaking discoveries and 

speaks openly  about  the
schemes for control and profit
corrupting individuals and
i n s t i t u t i o n s t a s k e d w i t h
overseeing public health. This
event is open to the community
tickets are available online only 
and must be purchased in
advance by January 13th.
Evening begins at 5:30pm, ticket
prices are $35 per person, dinner
will be catered by TK Burgers
with a dinner choice of chicken,
hamburger or a vegan option and
a no host bar will be available.
Also, Dr. Mikovits will have her
books available for purchase
during the event. This event will
surely sell-out so be sure to
purchase your tickets early for
you and a friend or two and join
us for an informative and fun
evening.

Go to the website for CVRWF
and there is a link to reserve and
pay for a spot. Hope to see you
there for this wonderful event! 

Dr. Judy Mikovits 

mailto:Pamlooney@me.com
mailto:dlmakely@gmail.com
https://square.link/u/qQir0vqH


Register to Vote/Absentee Ballots/Election Questions: Orange County Registrar of Voters, 1300 South Grand Ave., Building C, 
Santa Ana, CA 92705:   Telephone: (714) 567-7600,   Website: http//www.ocvote.com 

Voter registration forms are also available at our General Meetings, at most U.S. Post Offices, at Public Libraries and the 
Orange County Republican Headquarters. Voter registration closes fifteen days prior to any election. 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE
Laura Newhall

Happy New Year, Everyone!

CVRWF is such an amazing club and I’m
happy and honored to be your president for
2022! Last year was successful in many
ways despite our country’s difficulties. We
accomplished quite a bit as a club with great
speakers , new p rograms and new
technology, and I believe this year promises
to be very exciting with the elections and all.
 Congratulations to our new 2022 Board and
Committee Members. We have a great team
and together we will continue to do good
work for our community, for California and
our country!

Here is our newly elected 2022 Board
Members:

President – Laura Newhall
1st VP Speaker Programs – Pamela Looney
2nd VP Membership – Diane Makely
3rd VP Ways & Means – Cheryl Christman
Treasurer – Diemmy Wandrocke
Recording Secretary – Kathi Jesse
Corresponding Secretary – Kim Nail

CVRWF is growing thanks to all of you and 
to your friends and family that you have
invited to our meetings.  Please continue to
volunteer, be engaged and share your talents
at this most important time in our country.
We are at the crossroads! We must have
“Action,” “Courage,” “Stay Strong” and
always “Keep the Faith!”

God Bless America!

CHAPLAIN'S CORNER
Alice Elwell 

Out with the old and in with the new.  All God’s people
shout Hurrah!!  We are now entering a new year and
thankfully saying goodbye to 2021. All we have are
good thoughts, new hope, anticipation and of course
resolutions for 2022. We should be thankful for our past
years, even 2021 for experiences both good and bad.
All of our days have shaped us to be the people we are
today. Perhaps we are more introspective, more patient, 
more loving, more forgiving then we might have been.
One thing we have learned from this crazy 2021 is that
we must stand up to those who would take our hard
fought freedoms away. To quote Abraham Lincoln, we
pray that “this country of the people, by the people and
for the people would not perish from the earth.” We
must look at the lives we have, and be grateful for all
the goodness that we do see, and the blessings of the
Country that we love.
Loving Lord, enable us to see all of Your great gifts so
that we may enter this new year with peace and hope.
In Jesus name, Amen 

As the seventh of eight children in a
community-minded family in Wisconsin,
something in Matt Gunderson's DNA always
told him public service is a virtue. Public
officials should work for the people, not the
other way around. Matt now hopes to take his
voice to Sacramento and change the ‘business
as usual’ approach that is driving middle-class
people to leave our state.
21 years ago, Matt moved to Orange County,
bringing his business sense with him. In 2000,
he started a new auto dealership, Infiniti of
Mission Viejo. He then built two additional
dealerships from scratch: Audi of Mission Viejo
and Volvo Cars Mission Viejo. The three
businesses created over 185 good-paying local
jobs. Gunderson’s strong business skills and
professional integrity earned him appointments
to the Audi National Dealer Advisory Board,
and the Infiniti Dealer Council, where he served
as Council Chairman for three years.
After recently selling his dealerships, Matt
realized he had a choice - sit back and complain
or run for office to try to improve the state. He
decided to run for office. He knew with the
Liberals in control, it wouldn’t be easy, but
everyday people need to start fighting back,
o ffe r ing a l t e rna t ive s a nd c r i t i c i z ing
Sacramento’s head-shaking failures. We win
when we talk about California’s lack of
affordability and the outrageous taxes. We win
when we talk about regulations that are causing
businesses and jobs to relocate. We win when
we talk about the absolute failure of Sacramento
to address homelessness caused by drug
addiction and mental illness. We win when we
offer solutions to California’s failing schools.
Matt will be speaking at our January19th
meeting – remember to reserve your seats
early!!

SPEAKER SPOTLIGHT

Born and raised in Southern California,
Supervisor Lisa Bartlett has been a resident of 
South Orange County for over 30 years.
Lisa began her career in public service when
she was first elected to Dana Point City
Council in 2006. During her term on the City
Council, she served as both Mayor and Mayor 
Pro-Tem for the city. Supervisor Bartlett was
elected to the Orange County Board of
Supervisors in 2014 and was re-elected in
2018 to represent the Fabulous Fifth District.
She served as Chairwoman of the Board of the
Board of Supervisors in 2016 and again in
2019. 
In both her public and private life, Supervisor
Bartlett is known for supporting projects she
believes will improve economic development, 
property values, and overall quality of life.
She brings that prolific vision to the Fifth
District and Orange County at large, and is a
strong proponent of fiscal responsibility,
accountability, and greater transparency in
government.
In addition to her role on the Orange County
Board of Supervisors, Lisa represents her
constituents on several regional and state
boards and ommissions. She is Immediate
Past-President of the California State
Association of Counties (CSAC) and was
recently appointed as At-Large Member to the 
National Associations of Counties (NACo).
She also serves on the Board of Directors for
the Orange County Transportation Authority,
Orange County Fire Authority, Transportation
Corridor Agency (TCA), South Coast Air
Quality Management District, to name but a
few.
Lisa earned her Bachelor’s degree in Finance,
a Master’s degree in Business Administration,
and became a Certified PMP (Project
Management Professional) as well as a
licensed Real Estate Broker.

 

Matt Gunderson alongside his family

Lisa Bartlett
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DEED AND TRUTH
Linda Kidwiler

Jung was using drugs even before she was a
teenager. It was a lifestyle full of fractured
relationships, disappointment  and untapped
potential.
Jung didn’t know how to do life without the
help of illegal drugs. She was an addict before
she knew what an addict was. It led her into a
dark world of multiple abusive relationships
and the tragedy of losing her children to the
foster care system. On several occasions she
made efforts to get her life together but to no
lasting avail. Homelessness was a way of life.
Jung even entered the Orange County Rescue
Mission recovery program. It helped for a
time, but because she wasn’t really committed
to life transformation, it too proved to be a
temporary band-aid on a deeper problem.
Finally reaching the end of herself, God re-
opened a door to re-enter the OCRM program
and provided a Christian organization called
Safe Families to temporarily find a family for
her children to stay with while she worked on
getting healthy.
Jung has subsequently graduated the recovery
program, got an excellent job, secured a nice
three-bedroom apartment and most important
of all – her children are back in her care.
Deed and Truth was honored to be used by
God to assist Jung in ending her long battle
with homelessness by turning her house into a
home.
House2Home (H2H) is a ministry of Deed and
Truth. H2H partnered with their home church,
Pacific Coast Church, to provide Jung with
furnishings for her apartment and also handled
moving her in. Their hearts filled with
compassion. Our hope is that the members of
Capistrano Valley Republican Women,
Federated can partner with H2H and continue
to offer help to those in need. If you have
furnishings you wish to donate, please contact
Debby Mircheff at 949-370-9041 or Linda
Kidwiler at 310-505-0457. Financial
donations are also needed and can be made at
www.deedandtruth.org/donate. A special
thanks to CVRWF member, Maggie Flam, for 
recently donating furnishings that have been
put to great use!

PATRIOTS AND PASSAGES

“These are the times that try men’s souls; the
summer soldier and the sunshine patriot will, in
this crisis, shrink from the service of his country;
but he that stands it now, deserves the love and
thanks of man and woman. Tyranny, like hell, is not
easily conquered; yet we have this consolation with
us, that the harder the conflict, the more glorious
the triumph.” –  Thomas Paine

Of course, this patriot’s words ring true even today!

CARING FOR AMERICA
Dear Friends of our Military,

On behalf our military outreach, Words of
Comfort, Hope and Promise we would like to
thank you for supporting our troops serving
overseas and based throughout the United States
for Christmas! With the wonderful support of our
partners and volunteers, together we were able to
provide over 2000 Christmas stockings, Christmas
cards, cookies and Starbucks coffee for our
service members to enjoy for the holidays.
We are so excited to report that we were able to
provide for 22 different companies, battalions of
all branches in our military. The following are the
22 that you helped bless for Christmas.
1. Marines and Sailors serving in Okinawa
2. Seven Navy SEAL teams, serving in Bahrain,
Yemen, Guam, Shar, and we supported the Navy
SEAL's based in Coronado, San Diego, CA
3. Army serving in Kuwait
4. Lt. Colonel and his Marines based at Camp
Lejeune
5. Chaplain and his Marines based at Camp
Lejeune
6. Army based at Fort Stewart
7. Three Marine recruiters based at Nashville,
Alabama and Mississippi
8. Lt. Colonel and his Marines based in Rhode
Island
9. Army based in Hawaii
10. Navy Chaplain and 
his Marine and Sailors 
based in Arizona
11. Marines on a ship
12. Marines, and Sailors 
based at Camp Pendleton
13. Wounded Marines 
and Sailors based at Camp
Pendleton and Balboa 
Medical Center in San 
Diego.

The great news 98% of our military received their
Christmas packages on time for Christmas and
hopefully the rest will arrive soon.
Our military support group and our wonderful
partners also helped provide toys, door prizes, baby
and children pajamas, children quilts, baby and
children blankets for six Christmas parties, which
included our Wounded Marine and Sailor families
based at Camp Pendleton and Balboa Medical
Center in San Diego. With the financial support of
one of our wonderful partners, we hired a caterer to
provide food for our adopted battalion's Christmas
party at Camp Pendleton. Together we the people
accomplished a lot to show our love and gratitude
to America's Best our United States Armed Forces
and their families for Christmas!

Enjoy the collage of photos featured below that we
received of our troops with their Christmas
stockings and Starbucks coffee! 

Your friends at WOCHP love and appreciate you!

Wishing you a blessed and Merry Christmas!

Cynthia Martinez
President/Founder
Words of Comfort, Hope and Promise
www.comforthopeandpromise.org
(949) 637-7615
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DIRECTORY OF POLITICAL REPRESENTATIVES*
 

President Joseph Biden  [D] 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave. 
Washington, D.C. 20500 
202-456-1414     Fax: 202-456-2461 
Web: www.whitehouse.gov 

Governor Gavin Newsom [D] 
Office of the Governor 
State Capitol 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916-445-2841     Fax: 916-558-3160 
Web: www.gov.ca.gov 

Lisa Bartlett District Supervisor] 
Chair: Orange County Board of Supervisors 
Hall of Administration 
10 Civic Center Plaza 
Santa Ana, CA 92701 
714-834-3550     Fax: 714-834-2670 

U.S. Senator Diane Feinstein [D] 
331 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
202-224-3841     Fax: 202-228-3954 
Web: www.feinstein.senate.gov 

State Senator [R-37
th
 SD]

Dave Min (D—37th SD)  
P.O. Box 5959, Irvine, Ca 92616
949.478.2476

Orange County Republican Party 
Fred Whitaker, Chairman 
1422 Edinger Ave., Suite 110 
Tustin, CA 92780 
714-453-0900     Fax: 714-453-0999 

U.S. Senator Alex Padilla [D] 
112 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
202-224-3553     Fax: 202-228-3789 
Web: www.harris.senate.gov/ 

State Senator Joel Anderson [R-38
th

 SD] 
ande434@cox.net 

 

Assemblywoman Laurie Davies (R-73rd AD)
rd

   
   
949.433.5865

CFRW President Sue Blair   
Email: sblair9821@aol.com
Phone:  562-896-2559

Assemblywoman Cottie Petrie-Norris (D-74th AD)
 2091 Business Center Dr. Ste. 150,
 Irvine, Ca 92612 
949.416.0208

 

 
NFRW President Ann Schockett
National Federation of Republican
Women
124 N. Alfred St.
Alexandria, VA. 22314
703-548-9688

State Senator Patricia Bates (R 36th SD)
 24031 El Torro Rd. Suite 201, Laguna Hills,
Ca. 92653, 
phone: 949-598-5850, E-mail:
Senator.Bates@Senate.Ca.Gov

CFRW Region 8 Director, Sandy Rains
 Phone:  951-972-0719
 E-mail: Region8@cfrw.org

U.S. Congresswoman Katie Porter [D-45th CD]
P.O. Box 5178
Irvine, CA 92616
1117 Longworth House Office Building
(202)225-5611

U.S. Congresswoman Michelle Steele (R-48th CD),
P.O. Box 472, Surfside, 
Ca 90743 
714.794.8253

U.S. Congressman Mike Levin [D-49th CD]
33282 Golden Lantern, suite 102,
Dana Point, Ca. 92629, 
 949-281-2449

U.S. Congresswoman Young Kim (R-39th CD) 
P.O. Box 2186, 
Fullerton, Ca 92837
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